
 
 Barnstable Youth Commission Minutes 

Hyannis Youth and Community Center – Family & Community Center Room  
February 11, 2020 ~ 6:30 P.M. - 7:30 P.M. 

 
A quorum being duly present, Lucas McCauley called the meeting to order at 6:33 p.m. at the 
Hyannis Youth and Community Center – Family & Community Center Room, 141 Bassett Lane, 
Hyannis, MA 02601. 
 
Present:  Lucas McCauley (Chair), Piper Hunt, Jenna Schmidt, Luc-Andre Sader, Morgan 
Contrino, Nina Barrette, Brenden Dowling, Mark Beal, Lily Beal, Lt. Jean Challies (Police Officer), 
Kip Diggs (Adult Advisor), and Patti Machado (Director of Recreation) 
Guest in attendance:  Chris Morin, Independence House 
Absent:  Connor Levesque (Vice – Chair), Allianna DeBarros, Alexandra Stampfl, Lily Atwell, 
Officer Brian Morrison, Lynne Poyant (Director of Community Services), and Jen Cullum (Town 
Council Liaison) 
 
Morgan Contrino made a motion to accept the minutes from January 28, 2020 meeting. Lily Beal 
seconded.  All in favor.  Motion passed. 
 
Update:  Mark Beal and Brenden Dowling have not received any correspondence from Town 
Council on their appointments to the Commission. 
 
Public Comment: 

o None 
Old Business:   

A.  BHS Vaping Council Meeting – Jenna Schmidt 
o Jenna attended the meeting – said it was more focused this time. The council 

discussed a revamping the HS curriculum.   
o Next meeting is March 19th – meet at School Admin at 2:30 p.m.   

B.  Liaison to the Recreation Commission  
o February 3rd meeting - Morgan attended.  She brought the Rec Commission up to date 

on the Youth Commission’s activities to date and discussed the future events.   
o Patti presented updates from the Rec Commission: 

 Tom Turco was asked to set up a mentoring program to show other coaches to 
show what it takes to be a successful coach 

 War Dog Memorial was discussed to be erected at Hathaway’s Pond  

BARNSTABLE RECREATION DIVISION 
Patti Machado, Recreation Director 

141 Bassett Lane  
Hyannis, MA  02601 
Tel:  508-790-6345 
Fax:  508-790-6279 

E-Mail:  Recreation@town.barnstable.ma.us 



 Rec Commission went on a tour and visited all 88 properties under the 
jurisdiction according to the charter and evaluated the properties.   

 Next Rec Commission meeting is March 2nd – Brenden Dowling will attend 
 C.  Youth Job Fair – March 4th - Updates 

o Nina discussed the businesses she visited for both the Job Fair and the Summit.   
o Luc – contacted Sam Diego’s interested Fair. 
o Patti handed out a list of contacts.  Please get out during school vacation and make 

contact with the vendors. 
o Affiliated Unions will be approached for donations 

D.   Youth Summit – March 20, 2020 
o Bus Company Update – Connor and Luc confirmed – busses are booked.   
o Plan a meeting with CCCC to discuss logistics and do a walk-through 

E.   One Love –  
o Barnstable will hold their One Love presentation on April 7th, 2020 – confirmed.   
o Discuss logistics with Miss Bishop – 2 groups meet in the PAC, 1 in Knight Hall,  and 

3 in the Library 
o Patti will contact Claire for a date and time for training – try for March 25th at 2:45 

p.m. @ Barnstable High School 
o The Commission will meet at 5:30 p.m. on March 24th (before the scheduled Youth 

Commission meeting) to collate the binders for One Love. 
F.   Town Council presentation –  

o Patti will confirm - May 7th Town Council presentation at 7:30 p.m.  Meet in Lynne’s 
office at 7:00 p.m. 

New Business: 
A.   Youth Relationship Survey – Independence House – Chris Morin 

o Chris presented discussion on an Independence House Teen Dating Awareness 
Month virtual challenge (see attached). Chris is asking the Youth Commission to 
spread knowledge of the challenge either through word of mouth or posting flyers. 

B.    Matters not reasonably anticipated by the Chair 
o  Patti and Nina attended the Upper Cape Tech school committee meeting to discuss 

the Youth Commission programs including the Youth Summit. 
 

Luc-Andre Sader made a motion to adjourn.  Morgan Contrino seconded.  All in favor.  Meeting 
adjourned at 7:29 p.m. 
 
Respectfully submitted, 
 
Trisha Otto 
 
Trisha Otto 
Financial Supervisor 
HYCC/Recreation Division 
 

Next meeting:  Tuesday, February 25, 2020 at 6:30 p.m. in the Family & Community Room 


